THE HARROWBY LANE SURGERY
Patient Participation Group (PPG) Minutes

Meeting Date – 10.07.23
Venue – Harrowby Lane Surgery
Surgery Representatives - Nicola Walker, Assistant Practice Manager  
PPG Members – Moira Chambers, Debbie Abrams, Carole Williams, Gillian Cornforth, Allan Davies. 
	AGENDA ITEM
	DETAILS
	ACTION

	          1
	Welcome introduction Welcome back to AD who has re-joined the PPG, we are pleased to have you back with us again.
Apologies received from JA and SR who were unable to attend due to holidays.  
Review of last meeting action. 
A) WaitLess app – PPG members report positive feedback using the WaitLess app. WaitLess information shared with PPG members who have not used it yet. Demonstration provided by DA. NW reported that staff at the surgery are using the new app. 
B) Self-referrals update – Following discussions at our last PPG meeting, NW has compiled a list of all self-referrals which patients may find useful and created a Facebook post for the surgery page to promote these services. Information sheets have been provided to practice staff regarding these self-referral services. NW will continue to update the list as we receive information and share new services with patients via social media and the Patient Participation Group. 
C) Dr George – Dr George is currently locuming at the practice over the coming weeks.
D) Dementia Home Treatment team – NW has been in contact with Sarah Cox, Participation Co-ordinator from LPFT to arrange for Dawn Parker, Quality Improvement & Assurance Lead and Jacqui Tyson, Older Adult Business Manager to visit our PPG to talk about the services they deliver, including the following:

1) The expansion of the Dementia Home Treatment Team. 
2) Young on-set Dementia

3) Use of digital help for Older adults

4) Clinical pathways in Mental Health Older People & Frailty Services

5) Carers support and wellbeing.

Unfortunately, representatives were unable to attend our meeting today but are hoping to join us in the future. NW to invite them to the next meeting in September. 
NW informed the group that clinicians have started to use the new ‘Primary Care Dementia Pathway for over 65’s’ and there has been positive feedback received from Stephanie Dobney, the practice Care Co-ordinator. This pathway enables our teams in the surgery to assess patients and make a diagnosis sooner, without the need for a memory assessment, which allows us to refer the patient to the Older Adults Community Mental Health team for support. 
GC provided information to the group about the ‘Hospital at home pilot extension’ which includes a new approach Dementia Home treatment. This service promotes care at home for an improved patient and carer experience - to avoid hospital admissions and provides support for carers. 
Dementia Home Treatment Team - During Covid Grantham Hospital became a Green Site and Manthorpe Ward was closed temporarily and due to the success of the Demential Home Treatment Team (DHTT), is still temporarily closed with patients that have more complex dementia needs being admitted to Langworth Ward in Lincoln Hospital.  

In August this year Manthorpe Ward to going to become a Hub for the DHTT for the Grantham area.  At the moment, the majority of the Staff that are part of the DHTT live in Lincoln.


	N/A
      N/A

N/A
N/A
       N/A
NW to liaise with Sarah Cox regarding future PPG dates

	 
	Catchment areas – by AD.
AD enquired about the practice catchment area. His son has recently been told that he was out of the surgery catchment area due to an address change, and he had been advised to register with a practice closer to him, even though he had moved closer to the practice. NW provided PPG members with a map of the surgery catchment area. PPG members were surprised about the size of the area that the practice covers, including a large part of the town and surrounding villages. NW explained that we have strict guidelines to follow with the catchment area. If a patient moves out of the area, we advise patients to register at their closest surgery to them for convenience. Patients are given 28 days to register at another practice before they are removed from the practice list. If the practice were to make exceptions for some patients, this would be an unfair system and would in turn affect the practice list size which we try to regulate. Therefore, it is best to have one rule for all patients who leave the catchment area, no matter what the reason might be for moving. If patients out of the catchment area require a visit, this would impact the service we would be able to provide. It would involve more travelling time for clinicians to get to the patient and delay patient care.  NW shared PPG feedback with the practice manager who confirmed the above information. 


	NW to update PPG members with any changes to the catchment area/ removal process.

	3
	Way forward for the group – by MC. 
MC shared the fantastic work that Long Bennington Surgery PPG had been doing. PPG members shared positive feedback about our group. NW thanked PPG members for their continued support, the surgery is grateful for the time and effort PPG members contribute towards the group. Our PPG has developed over the years and welcomed new members. We have an active group which meet regularly, and we consider this to be a success. PPG members are happy to continue as we are. The changes we continue to make through feedback and debate have a positive impact on the surgery and the services we provide. 
CW suggested that if patients do not have time to join the PPG, they could pass on suggestions through the group via the surgery. 


	NW to promote the PPG on social media platforms and the website to invite new members.

	4 
	Good point 1 and 2 - by GC. 

1) GC shared a positive account of how the primary care and secondary care systems worked well together to provide a good level of service. GC informed the group that all the staff from the surgery and the hospital were very supportive and helpful. Overall, GC felt that the Integrate Care System worked well at this time. 
2) GC also informed the group about a positive experience regarding her husband’s recent contact with the surgery, he was informed about his results and medication was provided promptly.

3) GC was impressed with the service that she received from the practice reception team recently. GC informed the group that Lisa from Reception was very helpful and put through a prescription request to save her contacting the practice again via the online system or having to phone later. Thank you to Lisa! 


	NW to share feedback with the reception team 

	5
	 East Midlands Gambling Harms Service
NW provided the group with information regarding a new service for patients for patients who are struggling with gambling addiction. Patients can self-refer, or they can be referred by a professional at their GP surgery. Patients can expect to be contacted with 72 hours of initial submission. Following this, patients will be asked to complete a questionnaire/ assessment and they will be contacted within 14 days for support. Treatment includes workshops, CBT, psychodynamic therapy and additional support and advice. 
 NW included the East Midlands Gambling Harms Service as part of the self-referrals promotion which provided information about how patients can self-refer using the website.

	       N/A

	6
	Changes to the way we are assessing patient requests – update
The surgery is continuing with the changes made recently to the way we assess patient online requests, as discussed in more detail at the previous meeting. The involvement of the clinical hat wearer has continued since the last meeting and NW reports it has been working well. Online requests are assessed as to whether they are urgent or routine and a prompt response is provided for the patient about the action which has been taken. These changes have continued to have a positive impact, improving the amount of time the online service can be left open for. Due to these positive changes, we will continue to assess patient requests in this way, to review whether the work is urgent or routine.

	N/A

	7
	Any other business 
a) DA & AD reported positive experiences with the Grantham Out of Hours service recently.

b) MC informed the group about an urgent care meeting on 15/7 which she is hoping to attend. MC to report back to the group at next meeting. 

c) Lincolnshire Countywide event was held on 23.06.23. DA forwarded a copy of the minutes to NW. PPG representatives were unable to attend due to other commitments, however they have reviewed the agenda/ minutes and informed the group that most of the topics have been discussed by out PPG recently, one item including the WaitLess app. 

d) AD shared a positive review about Boston Maternity Services due to a recent experience by a family member.

e) DA requested to know more about CQC rating and how the PPG are involved with this. NW informed the group that SR was interviewed by a CQC representative during our previous inspection in May 2016. NW to add to the next meeting’s agenda to discuss in more detail. 

f) CW highlighted the fantastic work that the Pre-diabetes scheme offers, CW has been working with them over recent months and following their advice, due to this she is no longer in the at-risk group of developing diabetes. Well done CW!

g) PPG members noticed that the surgery garden areas are looking untidy. NW informed the PPG the surgery gardener has been on annual leave recently, however patients should start to notice an improvement in the coming weeks. NW to share feedback with the practice manager. DA suggested a volunteer gardening group to help if needed. NW will report back to PPG.

h) CW shared an example of ‘good practice’ where she received care at the hospital recently involving A&E at Grantham and the Eye Clinic at Lincoln Hospital. An appointment at the eye clinic at Lincoln was arranged on the same day as another appointment that she was already attending, which saved her visiting the hospital on two separate occasions. 

Overall, the PPG discussed how wonderful it is to hear such positive stories regarding the care patients are receiving in Lincolnshire at the surgery and at their local hospitals.


	N/A
MC to share feedback at next meeting
N/A

       N/A
NW to add to the agenda for the next meeting

       N/A
NW to update PPG on progress.

N/A



	8
	Next meeting scheduled for:

Wednesday 13th September at 1.30pm

PPG members to inform NW by email if you are unable to attend.


	ALL TO ATTEND


ACTION KEY

RED – PPG Members to consider/action.

GREEN – Surgery to action

BLUE – No action needed
